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County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466

ROSEVILLE, CA  95678

County Contact:  E.J. Ivaldi 916-787-8950

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Thursday, February 8, 2007
A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Thursday, February 8, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. at the Dry Creek School, Roseville, Ca.

1.  Call to Order:  Chairperson Stillman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Council members present:  Barry Stillman, Terry Dee Webb, George Brown, and Claudette Mitchell-Weismantle.                                         
Council members absent:   Dixie Aller
      County staff present:           Rocky Rockholm, Supervisor, District 1

Linda Brown, Administrative Aide to Supervisor Rockholm

Loren Clark, Community Development Resource Admin-Planning 


Assist. Sheriff Devon Bell 


Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2.  Approval of the Minutes of December 14,, 2006:  George Brown moved to approve the minutes of December 14, 2006 as presented.  Terry Dee Webb seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
3.  Approval of the Agenda:  Claudette Mitchell-Wesimantel moved to approve the agenda as presented. Terry Dee Webb seconded. Motion carried 4-0.
A. Reorganization of the Council

1. Selection of Chairperson for 2007:  Terry Webb nominated Barry Stillman as Chairperson for 2007.  Claudette Mitchell-Weismantel seconded.  Motion carried 4-0

2. Selection of Vice-Chairperson for 2007:  George Brown nominated Terry Webb as Vice-Chairperson for 2007.  Claudette Mitchell-Weismantel seonded.  Motion carried 4-0.

4.  Public Comment:  Mr. Dale Cosgrove (a Roseville resident) spoke to the MAC about the potential for support on the removal of the “pork chop” at Cook Riolo/Baseline/and Woodcreek prior to the new middle school being opened in 2008.  George Brown gave a brief history of the existence of the “pork chop” and expressed a desire to facilitate traffic on Cook Riolo in some manner prior to the new middle school being opened.  Diane Howe expressed a need for the bridge project to be done in August of 08 also.  Chairperson Barry Stillman introduced Supervisor Rockholm at this time and Mr. Rockholm said he would look into the “pork chop” issue.  Jim Moen asked the MAC if they had heard any resolution on the “No Overnight Parking” signs discussed at the December 14 2006 meeting.  Both Diane and Linda stated they would check into this item.  Mr. Betts asked again about the light at Morgan Creek entrance and it seems to be a discussion item between the utility providers in the area (PG&E and SMUD).
5.   Public Safety: 

A.  Placer County Sheriff’s Department:  Officer Bell reported no significant crime issues.  

B.  C.H.P. Report: It was reported that there was a DUI accident on Vineyard and Cook Riolo on Superbowl Sunday.  Also discussed was the potential of flooding and fog in the next few months and suggested the use of headlights in the fog.   
C.  Dry Creek Fire/Placer County Fire/CDF:  Chief Mendonca reported the totals of 472 calls for 2006, 1200 Training hours, and 7012 ride-along hours.  Year to date for 2007 is 38 with a minor fire in Saber City and a vehicle(s) accident at the bridge.  He also informed the public that the Annual Pancake Breakfast will be March 11, from 7-11 at Station 100.   Chief Mendonca also noted that the new “name” for the division of CDF covering rural fire areas rather than forestry is Cal-Fire. 
6.  Information Items (non-action):  
     A.  Placer County Conservation Plan (PCCP)—Loren Clark, Community Development Resource Administration – Planning  Discussion on what the PCCP is and its effect on the Placer Vineyards project.  Mr. Clark gave a informational overview of the PCCP and its existence.  The PCCP (Placer County Conservation Plan) is a subset of the Placer Legacy and dates back to the 1994 revised County General Plan.  It incorporated a look at growth between now and 2050 and the need to coordinated between preservation of lands and development of lands and the County’s desire to develop a plan that would allow Incidental Take Permits from FESA, CESA, etc., to be issued in accordance with a long-term County Plan thru the County.  There have been several agency meetings as well as public meetings for input in the on-going process to develop an acceptable plan.  
      B.  It’s a fact:  Meth is our problem – presented by:  Placer County Sheriff’s Department, Devon Bell.  Placer County’s CD presentation on the methamphetamine problem and its impacts to each of us.

 Assistant Sheriff Devon Bell made an excellent presentation on the presents and effects of methamphetamine on the California population and economy.  He provided an informational DVD created by the Department with the assistance of Supervisors Holmes and Kranz.  This is a serious problem as California is considered the meth. capital of the country and Placer is directly involved.  The drug is easy to use and easy to make but devastating health wise.  The Sheriff’s Department is looking to inform the public and asking for their assistance in stopping this threat to our society.    

7. Action Items: None
8.  MAC Subcommittees:

A. Land/Use, Specific Plans:-Weismantle—George Brown addressed the MAC on his participation at the Planning Commission hearing on the Placer Vineyards Project.  He requested that the MAC members review the e-mail he sent related to that presentation (also in hard copy at their table) and each of them work on additions or revisions to send not only to the Planning Commission but to the other MACs’ in Placer County.  He expressed a high level of frustration at the Planning Commission’s non response to the valid concerns expressed by the West Placer MAC and the dismissal of the adherence to the West Placer Community Plan for the sake of approval of the project.  He questions the validity of having spent the time and energy that MAC members and community members spend to develop a Community Plan and provide input at MAC meetings if there is no consideration of the Community Plan or the input when a large project comes along that chooses to ignore the desires of the community it will impact.  The MAC members were in agreement with Mr. Brown as were several members of the community and also would like to have Paul Thompson from the Planning Department return to the MAC to explain why the Planning Department appeared to support the applicant and not the MAC/community and why no indication over the many years of hearings was that non-support indicated to the MAC/Community.  He questioned the relevance of the existence of the MACs.
B. Utilities (water, sewer, flood control):--Brown: 
C. Traffic:  Webb:   
D. Schools and Parks—Weismantle. 

9.   Correspondence-Barry Stillman indicated that correspondence included several past agendas and a current projects list, a neg. declaration on a Viking Place project, and the responses to the EIR concerns/questions related to the Placer Vineyards Project.

 10.  Next Meeting: The next regular meeting is Thursday, March 8, 2007 at 7:00 
11.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.
